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December Meeting  Check List  

ß Name Tag                             

ß Coffee \ Tea cup   

ß Luncheon 7$                    

ß Cash for 50/50 drawñ-$1 each 

ß Show and Tell &  Wed. Aft Show & Tell 

ß Quilts for Quilts for Cancer 

ß Quilts for Helping Hands. 

ß Placemats for Meals on Wheels 

ß Overdue library books. 

 (ÕɯÛÏÐÚɯÐÚÚÜÌɯȯɯ 
 
page 2:  Presidentõs Message    
              Tips          
                                                      
page 3 :  Wednesday Aft  group  
 
page 4:  : Announcements;  
 
page 5 :   Announcements;  
                                                                         
page 6:    Charities 
 
page 7 :   Program 
 
page 8:   Smiles, etc 
 
page 9 :  Sponsors ; Quilt Shows:;                                           
               
page 10 :  Sponsors  
                   

KQG meets  

 1st Wednesday of each month  

 Westdale Church  

1509 Sherbrooke St.  Peterborough  

9:30 a.m. ñ 12:00 p.m 

Next meeting December 5, 2018  

President: Maureen McKeen  

Vice President: Heather Penwell  

Past President: Judy Maher   

Honorary President: Joyce Armstrong   

Secretary: Tina Lubimiv   

Treasurer: Joy Godfrey  

Newsletter: Maureen OõNeill    

December 2018  

Kawartha Quiltmakersõ Guild 

  P.O .  Box  50052  

  R.P.O.  Lansdowne & High  

  Peterbo rough,  ON K9J 8R1  

  http:// www.KawarthaQuiltmakersGuild.ca    

December 2 -10 : Hanukkah  

December 21 : Winter Solstice  

December 25: Christmas Day  
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 December already; but I'm not ready! 
 
Whether you're preparing for Christmas, Hanukkah, Kwanzaa, the Winter Solstice or any 
other faith based or secular celebration letôs be honest it's one crazy time of year. There  
always seems to be one more pair of pj's to sew, one more poppy seed strudel to bake, one 
more pair of socks to knit, and one more quilt to finish let alone all the decorating,           
potlucks, Christmas concerts, travel, and planning of who needs to be where and when.   

And then we'll throw in some wild winter weather to ratchet up the excitement. Aaaaah what to do? 
 
The good news is, I have a solution in the form of a little challenge for you. This December give yourself a 
gift every day. Get out that special quilt that is too exquisite to use. Select your finest china tea cup or           
crystal goblet. Steep a pot of your very best tea, coffee, hot chocolate, or pour yourself a glass of wine. Play 
the music that will sweep you away. Wrap up in that extraordinary quilt, relax into your most comfortable 
chair and put your feet up. Savour the moment, even if it's only 15 minutes.  Who knows after a month of 
gift giving maybe it will become a regular habit. 
 
Enjoy the December craziness with your precious family and friends and please be good to yourself.   

 
MaurĤn McKĤn 
     

   Presidentõs Message 

 ̋  Trying to decide on the values of the fabric you are wanting to work with.  Take a   
photo , use your photo editing to see it in grayscale .   When you remove the colour, the 
values become  obvious.   

 ̋    When joining binding on the diagonal, press the seams open BEFORE trimming them to 1/4". 
This is so much easier than trying to press seams open after trimming.     

ʺ  To ensure thread runs smoothly through your sewing machine make sure you are using a            
correctly orientated spool holder.  Most machines supply two, one horizontal, one vertical.  Look at 
the way the thread is wound on the spool.  If it is cross wound and you can see ñXòôs in the winding 
it is best used horizontally.  If the threads are ñstraightò it should be placed on the vertical spool 
holder.  

ʺIn the end, it doesnôt matter whether you did it ñrightò or not.  What matters iséDid you enjoy 
yourself? So as long as you are enjoying yourself, does it really matter if it is ñthe proper techniqueò 
or not?                                                            
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Wednesday Afternoon Group  

$ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒȡ ,ÕÎÃÈÅÏÎȟ ÎÏ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔ 

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÂÒÉÎÇ ÙÏÕÒ .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔÓ ÆÏÒ ÓÈÏ× Ǫ 4ÅÌÌ ÉÎ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒȦ  4ÈÅÒÅ ÓÈÏÕÌÄ 
ÂÅ ÌÏÔÓ ÔÏ ÓÅÅȦ 

*ÁÎÕÁÒÙȡ  $ÅÂÒÁ 'ÒÁÈÁÍ - ÑÕÉÌÔ ÌÁÂÅÌÓ 

                 4ÅÒÅÓÁ *ÁÃÏÂ - ÎÉÇÈÔȾÄÁÙ ÂÌÏÃË 

,ÏÔÓ ÍÏÒÅ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔÓ ÁÒÅ ÐÌÁÎÎÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ× ÙÅÁÒȦ 3ÔÁÙ ÔÕÎÅÄȦ 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŀƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŦǊŜŜ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ ƻŦ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎΗ   
!ƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ƎǳƛƭŘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ 
ƭǳƴŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ƎŜǘ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪ ƻƴ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ Χ  ƻǊ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ōǊƛƴƎ 
ŀƭƻƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ   ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ŀƴŘ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎΦ  ! ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ 
ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ƛŘŜŀǎΗ 

  Note : During the cold weather , please do not leave your sewing        

machines in your car during the meeting.  Bring them into the 

hall. We have it on good authority that sewing machines donõt like 

extended time in the cold.  

Some of the ladies busily            

working at the November             

project.  
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Announcements  

Congratulations to Roberta Passmore, 

winner of the  November 50~50 draw.                                        
Please submit any information that 
you would like published in the  
January edition  of   Calico Press by  
December  10, 2018  preferably  by 
email.   (alormo@cogeco.ca) 

If you have placed a notice 

in òAnnouncementsó and it 

is no longer current or            

necessary, please notify                                  

alormo@ cogeco.ca 

 

Please bring your $7 if you have signed up but not yet paid for the  

Christmas luncheon.  

Iõm sure that you have noticed that we, once again , have a  

òclotheslineó  on which to hang the show & tell quilts. 

Doesnõt it add to the atmosphere of the hall? So please 

hang your show & tell items for everyone to enjoy          

whenever there is still room on the line!  

Photo Assistant:    

Debbie Fisico , webmaster for the KQG web page, is in need of someone who would be 

willing to take pictures of show & tell quilts, etc., at the meetings, which would then be 

posted on the website. Please contact Debbie if you could help out.  

The KQG executive will be reviewing the guild constitution . The constitution is available on the 

guild website. Please read it over and if you have any suggestions or concerns, bring them to an            

executive member. Any proposed changes to the constitution will be read in April and voted on at the 

annual general meeting in May.  

Kawartha Quiltmakers Guild Associate Memberships  

  

Associate KQG Memberships are available for those who are unable to attend regular  meetings with the follow-

ing restrictions:  

- may attend one guild meeting per year  

- will receive all issues of the newsletter  

- will retain no voting privileges  

- will pay half of the annual fee    ($20.00) 

 

If you are interested in becoming a KQG associate member, please contact the KQG membership chair.   
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 9ÁÒÎȢȢWe are still collecting yarn  for Hooks & Needles, Lakefield who knit a 

variety  of  baby items for preemies in Canada and in third world countries.                                                 

Lynda Hamersma                        

Sewing related items and fabric of all types , can be donated to the "Green Shopõ  

which is part of ARRAY Services, a non -profit agency that provides support services to 

deaf/non-verbal individuals living with intellectual  disabilities.   The Green Shop is a col-

lective that teaches skills and produces practical goods which are then sold in the commu-

nity.   They are open 9 ð 3, Monday ð Friday and are  located at 192 B Hunter Street, be-

side the Running Room, at the end of a laneway.    

Janice Byers will accept donations of soft stretch cotton , polar fleece,  1\4ó-1\2ó elastic , 

snaps (45 ml)  for ôõ Sew Sewõ, òa sewing group which meets at Northminister  Church . 

They stitch hats and picc line covers for patients undergoing cancer treatments. Also, they 

make tuques & mitts for unfortunate children in area schools.   

Please note: 

Helen Blaskievich will no longer be collecting your batting scraps for dog beds.                          

Northern Project :  Babiesõ and Childrenõs quilts will continue to be sent to    
Northern Ontario to help keep those babies warm. Maureen OõNeill will  grateful-

ly accept any you wish to donate. Thanks very much to those generous folks who 

have already donated  .  

Milk Bags:  

Marie Olver is collecting  milk bags for a group who is making sleeping 

mats for people in 3rd world countries  

 

Thanks so much to those who contributed ornaments or tree skirts to the 

Five Countiesõ Winterfest!  

Winterfest, a four-day Wonderland  will take place at Peterborough Square from Nov. 
22 to 25.  It also features a Kids Zone for crafts and games, plus entertainers over the 
full four days. Mark it on your calendar as a must-visit destination in November. 

Announcements  
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Helping Hands  

Helping Hands makes quilts for Crossroads Womenõs Shelter, Cameron House , 
and others in need.  The care that goes into these quilts, as well as their 
warmth and beauty, no doubt  provide comfort to those who need them.  

Helping Hands needs more KQG hands !  

They meet at the Kiwanis Apts, 951  Hilliard St. from  9 a.m. -           

2 p.m. on the 1st, 2nd & 4th Thursday of each month .  
         Mags                    Judy  

                                                                                                                                                             vǳƛƭǘǎ ŦƻǊ /ŀƴŎŜǊ tŜǘŜǊōƻǊƻǳƎƘ /ƻǳƴǘȅ                         

We are a volunteer organization and  registered Canadian Charity whose mission is to deliver quilts 

to cancer patients in our community.  The quilts are intended to provide comfort and warmth to those 

undergoing cancer treatments and are provided at no cost to either the recipient or the person requesting the 

quilt.    

To order a quilt please contact us at cancerquiltsptbo@gmail.com or by leaving a message at 705 875 5596.  

Someone will contact you as soon as possible. 

Our groups meet at the following locations September thru June 

Westdale United Church, Sherbrooke St.  PTBO   3rd Friday of the month 9 - 2    

Lakefield United Church,  Regent St. Lakefield   4th  Monday of the month 9- 2 

Lakefield Anglican Church, Queen St, Lakefield  3rd Monday of the month 9 - 2 

St. John's Anglican Church, Cty Rd. 10,  IDA  2nd & 4th Wednesday  9:30 ï 3:30 

Charities 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

                

ζ IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘǎ η ƴŜŜŘǎ ŀ ƘŀƴŘ ŦǊƻƳ ƎǳƛƭŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōƛƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ ǘƘŜȅ ƳŀƪŜΦ   

  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ  aŀƎǎ ƻǊ WǳŘȅΦ    

 

 

 

 

²ŀǘŎƘ ǘƘŜ IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘǎ ǘŀōƭŜ ǎƻ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƎŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǝŎƪŜǘ ŦƻǊ ŀ vǳƛƭǘ 5Ǌŀǿ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƻƊŜƴ ƻŎŎǳǊǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ  ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ Η                    
Raffle. Tickets are $2.00 each or 3 for $5.00  

 You have two hands .One to help yourself , the second to help others . 

Please hold any donations that you have for Helping Hands until Mags returns                

in a couple of months.      R̄elax and enjoy Mags, you deserve it!  ̄



  tǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
Meeting tǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ 5Ŝǘŀƛƭǎ 

December 5 [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ DǊŀƴǘƘŀƳ .ƻƻƪǎ 

January 2 Bill Stearman http://
billstearmanquilts.blogspot.com 

Backpack Show 

February 6 /ŀǊƻƭ wŀƴŘ tǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴκ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ 

March 6 CƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ !ǇǇƭƛǉǳŞ aŜƳōŜǊ Ƴƛƴƛ ŘŜƳƻκǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎΥ ό ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ 
ŀǇǇƭƛǉǳŞ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ - wŀǿ ŜŘƎŜ 

wŜǾŜǊǎŜ 

aŀŎƘƛƴŜ 

bŜŜŘƭŜ ǘǳǊƴ 

tŀǇŜǊ ǇƛŜŎƛƴƎ ŀǇǇƭƛǉǳŞ 

²ƻƻƭ ŀǇǇƭƛǉǳŞύ 

!ǇǊƛƭ о bŀƴŎȅ WƻƘƴǎǘƻƴ  ¢Ǌǳƴƪ {Ƙƻǿ - ²ŜŀǊŀōƭŜ !Ǌǘ 

May 5 Kelly DuMaresq Trunk Show on Scrappy Quilts with a  focus 
on ñTaming our Stashò  

WǳƴŜ с ¢Ǌǳƴƪ {ŀƭŜ ŀƴŘ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ  
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Program Reminders  

 

We have begun sign -up for the Bill Stearman workshop, Disappearing Nine Patch, to take 

place on  Jan 3. Early Bird fee is $40 and is accepted at the November and  December                    

meetings.  
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MERRY CHRISTMAS 

Letõs see the similarities, not the differences. 

 We are all looking for light and love and peace.  

Happy Holiday Season to all!  

 

òCan I keep it honey? It followed me home!ó 
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Upcoming Quilt Shows!  

World of Threads Festival, October 13 to November 25 , 2018, Queen Elizabeth Park Community and     

Cultural Centre, Oakville   http://www.worldofthreadsfestival.com/  

If you wish to advertise in this news-

letter please contact :  

Betty Drain  :  bdrain6@nexicom.net  

Or at :  

 P.O. Box 50052   

R.P.O. Lansdowne and High St.  

Peterborough, ON   K9H 8R1                       


